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"I know well the plans I have for you",

says the Lord.

"Plans for peace and not disaster,

holding for you a

FUTURE FULL OF HOPE"

Jeremiah 29:11

Well, this is our spring newsletter and the typing has “sprung” to 14 high on this computer. It means there’ll be less words in our newsletter, but maybe it’ll be a little more readable for those non-20/20 vision people.

Visitations? Three men went to see a parish council early in August. The council members listened to a short history of our group and what Michael does as secretary. Two testimonies were then given by the other men. 


The chair person said that it was enlightening to hear us. I felt encouraged by the time, especially, because I could see we were spreading awareness about the working out, in flesh and blood terms, of the Catholic position about homosexuality.

A little reading? I’ve been reading the statement on “Homosexuality and Hope” by the Catholic Medical Association in the United States. (The website address is www.cathmed.org and click on “Homosexuality and Hope”) Here are some excerpts:

“Catholics believe that sexuality was designed by God as a sign of the love of Christ, the bridegroom, for his Bride, the Church, and therefore sexual activity is appropriate only in marriage.”

“SAME-SEX ATTRACTION IS PREVENTABLE……

Children need affection, praise and acceptance by each parent, by siblings and by peers………..

Some researchers…. Have identified another less pronounced syndrome than strong, persistent cross gender identification in boys – chronic feelings of unmasculinity. These boys while not engaging in any cross sex play or fantasies, feel profoundly inadequate in their masculinity and have an almost phobic reaction to rough and tumble play in early childhood and a strong dislike of team sports………Unfortunately, many parents who report these concerns to their paediatricians are told not to 

2.

worry about them…….. symptoms may reappear at puberty as intense, same-sex attraction.”

AT-RISK, NOT PREDESTINED

“While a number of studies have shown that children who have been sexually abused, children exhibiting symptoms of GID (Gender Identity Disorder), and boys with chronic juvenile unmasculinity are at risk for same-sex attractions in adolescence and adulthood, it is important to note that a significant percentage of these children do not become homosexually active as adults……….

“Some make a conscious decision to turn away from temptation. The presence and the power of God’s grace…… cannot be discounted as a factor in helping an at-risk individual turn away from same-sex attraction. The labelling of an adolescent, or worse a child, as unchangeably “homosexual” does the individual a grave disservice.”

THERAPY

(Editorial comment: I have some misgivings about the word “therapy” because of its connotation about disease. However, I am including it here because of the number of existing therapies employed in same sex attraction. You can evaluate it according to your own beliefs or thoughts)
There are also numerous autobiographical reports from men and women who once believed themselves to be unchangeably bound by same-sex attractions and behaviours. Many of these men and women now describe themselves as free of same-sex attraction, fantasy and behaviour. Most of these individuals found freedom through participation in religion based support groups, although some also had recourse to therapists.”

THE GOALS OF THERAPY

For a Catholic with same sex attraction, the goal of therapy should be freedom to live chastely according to one’s state in life. Some of those who have struggled with same-sex attractions believe they are called to a celibate life. They should not be made to feel that they have failed to achieve freedom, because they do not experience desires for the other sex. Others wish to marry and have children……..They should not, however, be encouraged to rush into marriage, since there is ample evidence that marriage is not a cure for same-sex attractions. With the power of grace, the sacraments, support from the community, and an experienced therapist, a determined individual should be able to achieve the inner freedom promised by Christ……….

Men experiencing same-sex attractions often discover how their masculine identity was negatively affected by feelings of rejection from father or peers or from a poor body image which result in sadness, anger 
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and insecurity. As this emotional pain is healed in therapy, the masculine identity is strengthened and same sex attractions diminish.

Women with same sex attractions can come to see how conflicts with fathers or other significant males led them to mistrust of male love or how lack of maternal affection led to a deep longing for female love. Insight into causes of anger and sadness will hopefully lead to forgiveness and freedom. All this takes time. In this respect individuals suffering from same-sex attraction are no different than the many other men and women who have emotional pain and need to learn how to forgive.

Catholic therapists working with Catholic individuals should feel free to use the wealth of Catholic spirituality in this healing process. Those with father wounds can be encouraged to develop their relationship with God  as a loving father. Those who were rejected or ridiculed by peers as youngsters can meditate upon Jesus as brother, friend and protector. Those who feel unmothered can turn to Mary for comfort.”

Social gathering? We had a barbeque for members and supporters of Courage Brisbane on the southside. Conviviality was rampant!

Fr Harvey’s visit? Planning and arrangements are still being made for Fr Harvey and Dr Peter Rudegeair’s visit next year to Australia. Let’s pray that they are able to come and speak at places of need around the country, which are still uncertain prospects for their itinerary. 

Contacts? A man who has been in contact with Brendan came to Emmanuel Community’s Ignite Conference in June, where Courage did a workshop. This man was recently added to our database to receive our newsletter and we made him welcome at our barbeque.

Stories? I recently went to an afternoon tea, where Peter Lane was being given a farewell from Liberty with which he has worked for twenty years. He is going to concentrate more on his affiliation with Exodus. Some people, me included, think that the aspects of his life won’t change, mainly where he walks the beat to bring the message of redemption to the sexually broken. However, he is expected to be doing more travelling. It was good to see old friends, Fr Greg Jordan and Professor Charles 

Ringma, from the Protestant churches, at the afternoon lawn setting. Liberty will now be headed by Paul Wegner, who has been their counsellor for some time. 
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Supporters’ comments? Quite a few people in Emmanuel Covenant Community, where members receive the newsletter on the seats at their gathering, have said how they have enjoyed reading it. Some members, who don’t come to the gathering, but are on our mailing list, are keen readers also. We’ve also had similar comments from those who write occasionally, sending a donation.

New ministry directions? We do get the occasional opportunity to communicate with those who have been in our group for a time but have relocated or travelled or followed interests, that have caused them to move on. Brendan has written to a man south of Sydney in this regard. Another man has made himself available, at times, to do visitations with us to clergy/parish councils. Some receive our newsletter. Sometimes news comes through email. One of these men recently said to me: “There are reasons why people move on. But the problems don’t go away – and it is good sometimes to come again to the group.”

We have also received an enquiry about what our Courage group does for women. Brendan has counselled women about lesbianism at different times. However we haven’t got a group as for the men as yet. 

News from appeal? A few donations have arrived after our appeal in the last newsletter. We have received $535 so far. Please continue to send your donation, however small.

Group night activities? We have continued reading the Church’s readings of the day at our meetings. We have had conversation which tended to have themes. One night it was about sexual abuse and another about intimacy and friendship.

Upcoming articles?……….include:





Keeping Sunday holy





Dealing with Internet Pornography

Accompanying this newsletter is our Article11, The Sexual Urge and Chastity


May God bless all who read,


(Michael Curtin –editor)

Courage Brisbane is a ministry of Emmanuel Covenant Community

Enquiries can be made to PO Box 151, Geebung, Qld. Australia 4034

Or by phoning Michael on 61 7 3345 4461

Email: couragebrisbane@bigpond.com
